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with the Commander of the Faithful." Quoth the princess, "And what is it?" "It is," answered Sitt el Milah, "that thou get me leave to go forth by myself and go round about in
quest of him three days, for the adage saith, 'She who mourneth for herself is not the like of her who is hired to mourn.' (29) If I find him, I will bring him before the
Commander of the Faithful, so he may do with us what he will; and if I find him not, I shall be cut off from hope of him and that which is with me will be assuaged." Quoth the
Lady Zubeideh, "I will not get thee leave from him but for a whole month; so be of good heart and cheerful eye." Whereupon Sitt el Milah was glad and rising, kissed the
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Twenty-Seventh Night of the Month.? ? ? ? ? Whilere, the verses that I made it was thy wont to flout, Saying, "No passer by the way (105) hath part in me or mine..?THE
SIXTH OFFICER'S STORY..?OF THE ILL EFFECTS OF PRECIPITATION..? ? ? ? ? Whose wits (like mine, alack!) thou stalest and whose hearts With shafts from out
thine eyes bewitching thou didst smite..? ? ? ? ? l. The Twelfth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.14. The Mouse and the Weasel cl.The Twenty-Third Night of the Month..Hardly
had we settled ourselves in the place when we heard a noise of kicking [at the door] and people running right and left and questioning the cook and saying, "Hath any one
passed by thee?" "Nay," answered he; "none hath passed by me." But they ceased not to go round about the shop till the day broke, when they turned back, disappointed.
Then the cook removed the grass and said to us, "Arise, for ye are delivered from death." So we arose, and we were uncovered, without mantle or veil; but the cook carried
us up into his house and we sent to our lodgings and fetched us veils; and we repented unto God the Most High and renounced singing, (138) for indeed this was a great
deliverance after stress.'.?STORY OF KHELBES AND HIS WIFE AND THE LEARNED MAN..35. The Lover who feigned himself a Thief to save his Mistress's Honour
ccxcvii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First Brother ci.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother clxiv.Now the woman was in a chest and two
youths of the pages of the late king, who were now in the new king's service, were those who had been charged with the guardianship of the vessel and the goods. When
the evening evened on them, the two youths fell a-talking and recounted that which had befallen them in their days of childhood and the manner of the going forth of their
father and mother from their country and royal estate, whenas the wicked overcame their land, and [called to mind] how they had gone astray in the forest and how fate had
made severance between them and their parents; brief, they recounted their story, from beginning to end. When the woman heard their talk, she knew that they were her
very sons and cried out to them from the chest, saying, 'I am your mother such an one, and the token between you and me is thus and thus.' The young men knew the
token and falling upon the chest, broke the lock and brought out their mother, who strained them to her breast, and they fell upon her and swooned away, all three..?THE
FIFTH OFFICER'S STORY..Now, when the draper saw the turban-cloth, he resolved to put away his wife and waited but till he should get together that which was obligatory
on him of the dowry and what not else, (56) for fear of her people. When the old woman arose in the morning, she took the young man and carried him to the draper's
house. The wife opened the door to her and the ill-omened old woman entered with him and said to the lady, "Go, fetch that which thou wouldst have fine-drawn and give it
to my son." So saying, she locked the door on her, whereupon the young man forced her and did his occasion of her and went forth. Then said the old woman to her, "Know
that this is my son and that he loved thee with an exceeding love and was like to lose his life for longing after thee. So I practised on thee with this device and came to thee
with this turban-cloth, which is not thy husband's, but my son's. Now have I accomplished my desire; so do thou trust in me and I will put a trick on thy husband for the
setting thee right with him, and thou wilt be obedient to me and to him and to my son." (57) And the wife answered, saying, "It is well. Do so.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba. The
Envier and the Envied xlvi.? ? ? ? ? An if my substance fail, no one there is will succour me,.At this Queen Es Shuhba was stirred to exceeding delight and said, 'Well done,
O queen of delight! By Allah, I know not how I shall do to render thee thy due! May God the Most High grant us to enjoy thy long continuance [on life]!' Then she strained her
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to her breast and kissed her on the cheek; whereupon quoth Iblis (on whom be malison!), 'Indeed, this is an exceeding honour!' Quoth the queen, 'Know that this lady
Tuhfeh is my sister and that her commandment is my commandment and her forbiddance my forbiddance. So hearken all to her word and obey her commandment.'
Therewithal the kings rose all and kissed the earth before Tuhfeh, who rejoiced in this. Moreover, Queen Es Shuhba put off on her a suit adorned with pearls and jewels and
jacinths, worth an hundred thousand dinars, and wrote her on a sheet of paper a patent in her own hand, appointing her her deputy. So Tuhfeh rose and kissed the earth
before the queen, who said to her, 'Sing to us, of thy favour, concerning the rest of the sweet-scented flowers and herbs, so I may hear thy singing and divert myself with
witnessing thy skill.' 'Hearkening and obedience, O lady mine,' answered Tuhfeh and taking the lute, improvised the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The fire of love-longing I
hide; severance consumeth me, A thrall of care, for long desire to wakefulness a prey..Meanwhile, they carried the damsel into the Commander of the Faithful and she
pleased him; so he assigned her a lodging of the apartments of choice. She abode in the palace, eating not neither drinking and ceasing not from weeping night nor day, till,
one night, the Khalif sent for her to his sitting-chamber and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I will make thy rank higher than [any of] the
concubines and thou shall see that which shall rejoice thee." She kissed the earth and wept; whereupon the Khalif called for her lute and bade her sing. So she improvised
and sang the following verses, in accordance with that which was in her heart:.Therewithal, O my brother, the locust fell to going round about among the company of the
birds, but saw nought resembling the hawk in bulk and body save the kite and deemed well of her. So she brought the hawk and the kite together and counselled the former
to make friends with the latter. Now it chanced that the hawk fell sick and the kite abode with him a long while [and tended him] till he recovered and became whole and
strong; wherefore he thanked her [and she departed from him]. But after awhile the hawk's sickness returned to him and he needed the kite's succour. So the locust went
out from him and was absent from him a day, after which she returned to him with a[nother] locust, (53) saying, "I have brought thee this one." When the hawk saw her, he
said, "God requite thee with good! Indeed, thou hast done well in the quest and hast been subtle in the choice.".? ? ? ? ? Sore, sore doth rigour me beset, its onslaughts
bring me near Unto the straitness of the grave, ere in the shroud I'm dight.
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